## SCOULTON NEWS

Issue 114 – Summer 2023

## **Parish Council News**

Parish Council meetings are held on the second Wednesday of every other month (dates are on the notice board and the website).

You are very welcome to attend and are able to speak during the Open Forum session of every meeting

All Councillors can be contacted via the Parish Clerk, Heidi Frary, hefrary@gmail.com or their details are available on the website if you wish to contact them directly.

The Chair of the Parish Council is also the Editor of Scoulton News.

In May the Annual Parish Meeting was held and also the Annual Meeting of the Council. Roy Potton had left the Council earlier this year when he moved home, and Councillors were also sad to say goodbye to Nadia Mobbs and Bernard Fox who did not stand for re-election. We wish them well for their future endeavours. There are now two vacancies on the Council, and if you are interested in joining, please contact either the Clerk or any Councillor for further information.

## Village News

To book the village hall please call the bookings clerk, Kevin Stevens, on 07801 073626 or email scoultonvillagehall@gmail.com.
Follow us on facebook @ScoultonVillageHall

The mobile library calls at Scoulton Village Hall on a Tuesday morning 10.10am to 10.40am each month. The visits in 2023 are as follows:

20 June, 18 July, 15 Augst, 12 September, 10 October, 7 November 5 December



## MERE WALK SUNDAY 2ND JULY

2PM MEET AT VILLAGE HALL FOLLOWED BY AFTERNOON TEA

Adults £10 Children 5-12 £5

Tickets to book your place from Margaret Marham 01953 453596 Mark Brown 07774639815

In aid of Scoulton & Woodrising Churches By kind permission of the land owner